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The Fort Frye Board of Education met on Thursday, March 24, 2022, in Beverly-Center 

Elementary School at 5:00 PM, for a Special Meeting.  Karri Schilling called the meeting 

to order with the following members answering to roll call: Lloyd Booth, Karri Schilling, 

Kevin Worthington and Johnna Zalmanek.  Members recited the Pledge of Allegiance to 

the Flag. 

 

 

BOARD CONCERNS 
 

2022-69 VSWC ARCHITECTS SERVICE ORDER CONTRACT 
Lloyd Booth made the recommendation to go into a service order contract with VSWC 

Architects for architectural services for the Beverly-Center Elementary School Stage 

Renovation Project. 
         Attachment 22-0324A 

 

Kevin Worthington seconded the motion. 

Roll Call: Karri Schilling-yes, Kevin Worthington-yes, Johnna Zalmanek-yes, Lloyd 

Booth-yes.  Karri Schilling declared the motion carried. 

 

 

2021-70 BEVERLY-CENTER ELEMENTARY STAGE RENOVATION BIDS 
Kevin Worthington made the recommendation to allow the superintendent and treasurer 

to solicit bids for the Beverly-Center Elementary School Stage Renovation Project. 

 
Attachment 22-0324B 

 

Johnna Zalmanek seconded the motion. 

Roll Call: Kevin Worthington-yes, Johnna Zalmanek-yes, Lloyd Booth-yes, Karri 

Schilling-yes.  Karri Schilling declared the motion carried. 

 

 

2021-71 MOTION TO ADJOURN 
Johnna Zalmanek moved that the Fort Frye Board of Education special meeting be 

adjourned. 

 

Lloyd Booth seconded the motion. 

All in favor:  Ayes: Johnna Zalmanek, Lloyd Booth, Karri Schilling, Kevin 

Worthington 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:05 PM 

 

 

 

 
________________________________  ______________________________ 

Stacy Bolden, Treasurer    Karri Schilling, Vice-President 


